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SHCC LISTSERV #6 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2007 3:09 PM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC Update
Following are a few items of interest that we hope you will find helpful:
 

Clarification on Retention of Resident Criminal Records 
 

The recent change to HUD Handbook 4350.3 included the following statement: “All criminal records received are to be maintained confidentially, not misused or improperly disseminated; and destroyed upon completion of the originally intended use. When destroying records of criminal background, a notation should be made in the tenant file that includes the date the records are destroyed and a statement that the records were destroyed for purposes of confidentiality.”  HUD Handbook 4350.3 Chg-2, 8-14 C13

 

On October 17, 2007, HUD published the following clarification via the RHIIP LISTSERV:

 

"To clarify, criminal background checks not obtained by a Public Housing Authority (PHA) on behalf of an owner should be retained for the term of tenancy plus     three years after tenancy is terminated.  Criminal background checks obtained by the PHA on behalf of an owner must be destroyed by the PHA in accordance with the regulations at 24 CFR 5.903(g).")."

2008 Operating Cost Adjustment Factors
The new OCAF's were released in the Federal Register today.    The OCAF for Arkansas is 6.8, up from 4.1%.  The OCAF for Texas decreased from 5.8% to 5.1%.  These new factors will be used for any rent adjustment effective February 11, 2008 or later.


Avoid Interruption to your EIV Access
 EIV Coordinators must be recertified annually.  Those who submitted their authorization forms last year between 7/21/06 and 11/30/06 - Your recertification forms are due to HUD Multifamily help desk by October 31, 2007.  The next group should not send their recertification forms to HUD until November 16, 2007 and no later than December 14, 2007.  If you received access to EIV after December 31, 2006, your recertification is not due at this time.  Please do not submit your documents to HUD until they are due.  HUD is getting too many unnecessary recertification requests. 


Links to all of this information is available at our website www.shccnet.org under What's New NEWNew link.
